PMAC Monthly Meeting 
Record of Meeting:  February 3, 2016

Location:  3347 Washington Street, Jamaica Plain (Boston Police E-13 Meeting Room)

Attendees:

Public Safety: 

BPD E-13:  P.O. George Kayes, Captain Alfredo Andres

BPD B-2 (Roxbury):  P.O. Jerry Smart

BPD D-4 (South End):  P.O. Javier Pagan

Northeastern University Police:  Jason Perampieri

MBTA Police:  Darren Keith
State Police:  n/a

PMAC Members / Other:

Jeffrey Ferris

Jennifer Leonard

Jack Romano

Kate Ziegler

Ralph Walton 

Frederick Vetterlein

David Wean

Marti Rudi, DCR 

Holly Richardson, DCR

Public Safety Discussion Highlights:

E-13, Officer Kayes 

· Reported various incidents in the area, but nothing specific to the Corridor.  

· Has no reports about rock-throwing in the corridor, though there may have been 911 calls that didn't result in a report. 

B-2, Officer Smart

· Reported various incidents in the area, but nothing specific to the Corridor.  

· In general, other than holiday break-ins around Mission Hill, it seems to be quieter than usual.

NUPD, Jason Perampieri
· NUPD patrols on the Corridor by bike from 4 PM to midnight every night.  

· On Thursdays, there is a citywide bike unit with members from various police departments

D-4, Officer Pagan

· Reported various incidents in the area, but nothing specific to the Corridor

MBTA, Darren Keith
· Reported incidents on platforms and trains

· On February 1, at 6:43 PM, an assailant on bicycle attempted to steal a wallet from someone crossing Centre Street at Jackson Square

General Discussion

· Phone tracking ("find my phone") is sometimes successful.  

PMAC General Meeting
Carter Playground, Northeastern - reported by Jason Perampieri
· Northeastern will be redoing the park for the City, ripping up the field and pushing the park against the MBTA rear wall, losing a parking lot.  
· It was unclear from the discussion what would happen to the section of the path the currently dog-legs through the park and ends at the Camden Street crossing.
· During construction, the entire area will be closed, and parking on the park-side of Camden Street may be removed.  Construction may last 24-36 months.

· During this time the bike and pedestrian paths along Columbus Avenue and through the park may be closed; Jennifer and Jeffrey will follow up to learn more.  

· The project will include a full build of Columbus Avenue in that area, including the paths.

· The large curving bridge originally planned to connect the area to the main NU campus will not be built because of issues related to the electrical wires above the Amtrak line.

· It was pointed out that Ruggles station at NU has the highest amount of bike/ped conflict on the path, with 1000 students living in the International Village.  Though this project is not exactly at that spot, NU should give some attention to that area as it works on the path in that general area.

PMAC Bylaws Committee

· Will be meeting within the coming month.  
· Will include Jennifer, Jeffrey, Kate, possibly Bob Barney
· Discussion of various levels of membership, expanding to include park users in addition to residents of the surrounding communities.  
· Still reaching back to see what history there is that might inform any contemplated revisions 

· How will / should the PMAC bylaws interact with the Southwest Corridor Park Conservancy?

· Some general curiosity about the Conservancy's operation and governance.  
· Concluded that PMAC can have a bank account even if not a 501(c)(3)

Northeastern Crossing 

· Jennifer and Jeffrey met with Derek Lumpkins and Chu Huang of NU

· Within the International Village building, on the Columbus Avenue side is meeting and classroom space, a lounge and an internet counter that NU is opening to the community.  Discussed the possibility of arranging to use the space for one of our meetings, rather than police HQ.  
Winter Updates 

· Holly reported that they have been plowing promptly and frequently on the path.  They do not use salt in general because of the plantings.  In the South End, however, with mainly brick surface, they can use it more.  

· Holly encouraged users to report any icy stretches that persist after a storm, with as much specific information as possible.  

· As far as she knows, the SWCP crews don't do anything different than is done on the Esplanade, though a comparison of conditions on 1/24 showed different results.   
Mailing
· PMAC approved adding a “Join the PMAC” card to the packet that the SWPC will be sending out.  
· Jennifer has drafted a one-page Southwest Corridor Highlights piece, which was reviewed.  Comments should be sent soon so it can be finalized.

Extension to Park (east side, between Route 203 and McBride St.) 

· Still owned by MBTA, and not under Care and Control of the state (unlike the rest of the park) 

· Holly suggests community pressure to get the C&C addendum moving

Annual Meeting 

· Current bylaws have it for April.  Timing may be tight to put this all together (including notice of elections, etc.)  

· Discussion of postponing it - if we're revising the bylaws, we could revise the meeting date also, though many annual meetings take place in the spring, to take advantage of momentum. 

· Will be addressed by the bylaws committee.
